JUNIPER GREEN AND BABERTON MAINS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting on 27 September 2017

In attendance: Vic Stewart (Chair), Anne Wimberley, Cliff Beevers, Lynn Elliott, PC Ali Murdoch, Gordon Lindhurst MSP and Cllr Ricky Henderson.
Visitors: Ken Davies, Sheila Grant and John Sutherland.

1. Apologies: Alison Walker, Cllr Susan Webber, Nigel Rickard, Ian Gilmour, Russell Salton, Anthea Grierson and Cllr Neil Gardner.
2. Minutes of the last Meeting were accepted as a true record after correcting that Cllrs Gardiner and Webber and Lynn attended as members not visitors.  
Matters Arising are in the notes below. 
 3. Reports and recent meetings 


3.1  Secretary: Russell reported by email that there were no licensing notifications and no correspondence had been received.

3.2  Treasurer: Alison reported by email that there was in the No 1 Account Cash at bank on 15/08/2017 of £1,444.10 and £10 had been spent booking the committee room for the first meeting of the bank consultation project leaving £1,434.10 on 15/9/2017.  In the No 2 Account Cash at bank 14/07/2017 was £8,839.57, room rental in advance of a PBF event in the Village Hall of £15.00 left £8,824.57 as the new balance on 15/09/2017.  She still had problems operating the bank account.
In addition, Alison explained that the cash in the No 2 account was roughly in 3 almost equal parts with one part money due to the Pentlands Book Festival, a second part set aside for the Baberton Mains History project and a final part comprising money made at the Farmers Market, from a donation of £1k when the JG Village Halls Amenity Association closed and a sum of £1.3k from the winding up of the 2007 year of celebrations. 

3.3  Monthly local planning matters: Vic summarised his visit with Susan to the CEC’s planners.  A letter had since been received with an explanation of why the decision by the Planning Committee still stood despite strong representations based on what we considered were “material matters” in planning terms.  The problem probably came down to an interpretation of where the park starts: the old gate or the new one but the Parks Department had, since the planning decision was made, provided a copy of the plan in their titles which indicated their ownership started 13 ft east of the old gates. The Committee may have been confused by the report from the Highways Department indicating they had no objection but should never have been consulted because access was not from a public road. 
Without an Equal Right of Appeal JGCC was powerless to have the decision reviewed and reversed.  With so few CC members present it was agreed to ask John McLeish to prepare a response to the CEC letter and bring this item back to the next meeting as it was not clear what complaints procedure would be best to follow.  Following the meeting Susan agreed to find out what would be the appropriate way to proceed.
John Sutherland and Sheila Grant attended the meeting due to concerns about the proposed development at the site of the pro shop at the golf club.  Vic gave them advice on how they might organize their case with individual responses rather than a petition.   

3.4  Meetings Lynn attended the funding panel meeting.  She reported that there was still money in the kitty and to let groups know of the chance to bid for equipment.  Cliff attended the Planning Democracy campaign meeting on 22 September where PD are hoping to get an Equal Right of Appeal as part of the new planning bill promised this winter.  Archie Clark had submitted a number of examples from parts of South-West Edinburgh where an Equal Right of Appeal might have provided a fairer outcome.  There have been no volunteers to take up the Dementia Project in JG to date.
4.
Police report: Ali had little to report.  There had been damage to cars in Woodhall Drive and on Baberton Mains and the theft of workman’s tools from the back of a van. 


4.1  Safety committee meeting: Vic reported that there had been no meeting.
 5.
JGCC matters


5.1  Update on traffic issues: There was nothing further to report at this time.  Cliff informed the meeting that the two Civil Engineering students from Heriot-Watt University would soon participate in a site visit along the A70 to assess what they might do in their final year dissertations. Help might be needed to monitor traffic later.

5.2  Banking without bankers: Vic explained that we had now met with the consultants who were gathering contact details and would hope to talk to individuals and organizations in the near future. As described in the minute of the last meeting, it was hoped that a solution for face-to-face banking could be obtained for all our neighbouring communities including Wester Hailes.  Cliff added that the additional money granted by JGCC had enabled the steering group to approach an individual consultant from Balerno and that the remit was being worked out with her.  This would include attempting to bring the Baberton Mains History project nearer to a conclusion, could include supporting the resilience project and hopefully might have the benefit of attracting further members onto the CC committee.  Members present approved of this approach.

5.3  Football tournament and Sports event: Vic reported that on a cold night the football tournament had gone well with Kinleith Mill running out as winners.  Stephen Reid, Alan MacNab and Mark Goodall were all praised for their work on the night and in the organization of the whole event.  Iceland also provided oranges and water for the half time breaks.  Cliff encouraged people to come along to the cross country competition when Harmeny AC took on Corstorphine AC at Curriemuirend Park on Saturday 30 September at 12 noon.

5.4  JGCC IT Policy: Russell reported by email that David Bewsey, Secretary of  Colinton CC, created their website, which he liked as being “nice, fresh, clear” (and assumed it was accessible) at http://www.colintoncc.org.uk/ , and offered his help if we wanted it. He said it was best to think through first what we actually wanted a website to do, and his view was that the website should be for statutory matters and items to be kept as a matter of record, with the day-to-day matters going through social media. He hoped to make a start in November. This decision was welcomed by the meeting.
Cliff agreed with much of that although he added that it would be good to retain legacy data such as the large portion of historical notes collected during the 2007 year of celebration.  Cliff hoped to go through the website to see what could go.  There did seem to be a consensus that we should retain a website as well as the Facebook presence.

5.5  Request from Corstorphine CC re planning application: Vic alerted Ricky to the situation communicated to us by Corstorphine CC of a large set of high-rise flats being developed in Corstorphine on a brown field site.  Vic also let Susan know by email of the request from Corstorphine CC.
 6.
Councillors’ Corner: Ricky warned that we should stay vigilant regarding any school catchment changes in the light of the new building developments in Currie and Balerno. 
 7.  AOCB

7.1  Composition of the CC: Vic reported it was in order to change the title of the CC (to Juniper Green and Baberton Mains CC) to make it clear Baberton Mains was part of the CC area pending a statutory review of the whole scheme by CEC later. Ward Councillors had supported this proposal from a CEC officer. It was hoped this might encourage more support from residents in Baberton Mains especially as the consultant helping with the banking project would be working in the area.

7.2  Resilience: Russell reported by email that he had created an email address jgandbmresilience@gmail.com for the resilience group to use for sending and receiving communications.
Vic reported that the draft PR leaflet was in hand and hoped SP Networks might provide leaflets about the priority registration scheme following receipt of a speculative email. There was to be a small exhibition at Oxgangs Library on Saturday 23 September on an EC initiative related to resilience but it had been postponed due to illness of the organiser with a new date to be fixed. A poster was provided to give publicity for both Juniper Green and Ratho CCs.
7.3  Walk About: The next new style walk was planned for sometime on Friday 20 October and offers of help welcomed nearer the time.

7.4  Village Hall Meeting: Lynn reported on the recent meeting and indicated a change of date for the next one. (later established as 2 November with a further possible one later that month). Vic mentioned the committee intended raising rental charges from 1 April 2018. Vic would ask if any JGCC item might be taken early in the agenda on the lines we took the police report. (done)

8. Next Meeting  25 October 2017
